

August 6, 2018

Dear Melissa Moon,

Forrest City, AR. – On August 6, 2018 Woodridge of Forrest City discovered a difficult case of bed bugs in a part of the facility.

Woodridge of Forrest City has purchased equipment to treat the affected rooms as appropriate. We have also consulted with specialists who treat this issue.

Nine (9) of the Pre-adolescent residents were moved to the gymnasium area for three nights where they slept on new mattresses. Sunday night, the air conditioning system for the gymnasium area froze up, the maintenance department was contacted immediately, and accommodations were made for the comfort and well-being of the adolescents.

Woodridge of Forrest City contacted the Department of Human Services and information was given, Woodridge of Forrest City has learned that several facilities in AR have been experiencing bed bug issues during the hot summer months.

Marcel Lue the CEO of the facility stated, "The air conditioning outage only effected the gym area, the adolescents have been moved to the facility that is cool and comfortable."

Woodridge of Forrest City is a licensed residential facility offering excellent care for adolescents ages 6-17 for emotional and behavioral health issues. We are working with the health department to resolve this issue as soon as possible.

Regards,

Marcel Lue, CEO